
PROFESSIONAL NEWS

: DR. EUGENE M. RBNKIN, Professor of 
Pharmacology and Chief of the Division of 
Pharmacology, presented a paper on “ Capillary 
Permeability Considerations” at a conference on 
Lymph and the Lymphatic System at Tulane 
University School of Medicine, New Orleans, 
Louisiana, December 12-14. The meeting was 
sponsored by the Tulane University School of 
Medicine and the Committee on Shock of the 
National Academy of Sciences—National Re­
search Council, National Heart Institute.

DR. ALLEN ADDISON has completed his residency in Obstetrics 
and Gynecology and is now serving in the Army at Fort Penning, 
Georgia. DR. MAURICE COURIB has also completed his OB- 
GYN residency and is presently planning to enter private practice 
in Raleigh.

New appointments recently announced are: DR. ROGER
CASTELLANOS, of Havana, Cuba, Assistant in Veterinary 
Medicine; DR. IIKIHIKO CHIBA, of Tokyo, Japan, Research 
Fellow for Dr. William Shingleton; DR. LYDIA SVERAK, of 
Vienna, Austria, Research Associate in Experimental Surgery; 
DR. PETER GAGE, of Australia, post-doetoral fellow for Dr. 
D. C. Tosteson; DR. 0 . DURANTE ESCALANTE, of San Salva­
dor, Central America, post-doctoral fellow in Psychiatry; DR. 
ARTHUR C. CHANDLER, Associate in Ophthalmology.

DR. JOSEPH W. BEARD, James B. Duke Professor of Surgery 
in charge of Experimental Surgery, attended a symposium on 
Transmission of Viruses by the Water Route, held in Cincinnati, 
Ohio, December 6-8. He presented a paper on “ Host Virus Inter­
action in the Initiation of Infection.”

Dr. Beard also participated in a Tumor Conference on recent 
developments in the field of viruses as related to mammalian cancer 
held at Tulane University School of Medicine, New Orleans, 
Louisiana, December 15-16. He presented a paper on “ Tiimor 
Viruses.”

At the December 2-5 meeting of the Academy of Psychoanalysis, 
DR. F. R. IIINE, of the Psychiatric Inpatient Service, participated 
in the meeting of the Academy’s committee on Psychoanalytic 
Education. The meeting was held in New York City.

DR. EWALD W. BUSSE, J. P. Gibbons Profes­
sor of Psychiatry and chairman of the depart­
ment, served December 13-16 as Visiting Profes­
sor at The Seton Psychiatric Institute, Baltimore,
Maryland.

While in Baltimore, Dr. Busse also partici­
pated in the Maryland Psychiatric Society Meet­
ing on December 16. He spoke on “ Environ­
ment and the Psyche of the Elderly. ’ ’

DR. JAMES F. GLENN, Professor of Urology, participated in 
a panel on intersex problems during a meeting of the Society of 
Pelvic Surgeons, December 3-4 in Boston, Massachusetts.

DR. SAUL BOYARSKY, Professor of Urology, and DR. PERE- 
GRINA LABAY, Research Associate in Urology, participated 
in the Southern Salt, Water and Kidney Club meeting in Gaines­
ville, Florida, December 1-3. They presented two papers—  
“ Aradykinin Eifects of Ureteral Function: the Beginnings of 
Ureteral Pharmacology” and “ Serotonin Effects on Ureteral 
Function: Control Mechanism of Ureteral Peristalsis.” Also par­
ticipating in the meeting was Dr. R. Dale Ensor.

MR. LOUIS E. SWANSON, Assistant Administrative Director, 
participated in a meeting in Fort Lauderdale, Florida, December 
3-5, as guest of the Florida Alumni of the Duke University Gradu­
ate Program in Hospital Administration.

He also participated in an institute on hospital design and 
construction, held in Miami December 6-9.
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It  will be off to the bowling lanes o f  Xew Orleans and international competi­
tion for Yvonne Ausley, Mary Lou Pate, Polly Jordan, and i la r y  Ann Lucas 
when they represent Duke Medical Center this spring in the W IBC Tourna- 
iiient.

It’s a Strike for Duke
A city of chicoried-eoffee. 

Creole aristocrats, and Cajun 
dialect will play host this 
spring to amateur bowlers from 
around the world.

The 1966 Woman’s Interna­
tional Bowling League National 
Championship Tournament will 
be held in New Orleans during 
April and May.

And, for the first time, the 
Duke University Medical Center 
Bowling League will have a 
team entered in the competi­
tion. The five bowlers repre­
senting Duke will b e : ^lary Lou 
Pate, Assistant Director of Di­
etetics and captain of the team; 
Yvonne Ausley, head cashier in 
the Hospital Business Office; 
Polly Jordan, payroll clerk in 
the Maintenance Department; 
Mary Ann Lucas, secretary in 
Army Ordnance Research; and 
Jackie Mitchel, now executive 
secretary for Tomlinson Co., 
Inc.

The annual tournament is 
the top organized competition 
for amateur bowlers. It is 
somewhat like an amateur golf 
tournament in that participants 
compete in particular divisions 
and without the benefit of hand­
icaps.

No Alley-bowlers These
An over-all team average of 

751 has placed the team in the 
first division of the tournament. 
Individually, each member has 
an average above 150.

As this average would indi­
cate, these are not beginners. 
Collectively, the five have won 
47 trophies. Jackie has eleven 
to her credit, four first place; 
Polly can boast of 14, with six 
for first place; Mary Ann has

five, one first place; Yvonne 
has received nine, with six for 
first place; and Mary Lou has 
eight, with six for first place.

Although the Medical Center 
is helping to sponsor the team, 
the girls raised money for 
travel expenses by selling 
candy. The five sold 240 cans 
of candy, which boosted team 
morale and netted them .$80.

League Founded
The Medical Center Bowling 

League was organized during 
the summer of 1960, largely 
through the efforts of Mary 
Lou Pate and Laura Eller, both 
with the Department of Di­
etetics, and Margaret Stinnett, 
formerly employed by Dr. 
Joseph E. Markee. There were 
20 charter members. Two are 
still active with the League— 
Mary Lou Pate and Yvonne 
Ausley.

The league is sanctioned by 
WIBC and is affiliated with the 
City Association of Durham- 
Orange County.

Now in its sixth season, the 
League has 6 teams. The num­
ber of teams has not increased 
since 1962 because there are no 
extra lanes available at Fair- 
lanes Sportland, where the 
League is under contract.

If you visit Fairlanes Sport­
land on a Tuesday night at 
6 :30, you will notice a pre­
dominance of Duke blue wear­
ing apparel, for this is the 
League’s bowling night.

The blue shirts are the same, 
but there the similarity almost 
ends. Distinctive team names 
set the bowlers apart. The 30 
members are divided into: the 
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